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	Swindon Pre-School Learning Alliance

The Common Room, 32 The Circle, Pinehurst, Swindon, SN2 1RB

Tel: 07525 701792

Email: sarah.newman@pre-school.org.uk



ANNEX 4

Allyson Milward

Principal Property & Assets Officer

Third Floor, Clarendon House, 

52 Cornmarket St, Oxford

OX1 3EJ

22nd August 2008

Proposal to Establish a New Foundation Stage Unit

in Radley CE Primary School

Dear Allyson, 

Whilst we welcome many of the proposed changes and in particular, the considerable benefits it will bring to the reception class provision, I would like to express our concerns about the establishment of this new unit.

1. Provision for 3-4 year olds. We welcome the proposed provision of 8 sessions a week, where children attend 5 (not two on the same day) for 24 children per session (F2 and F3). This level of provision would be similar to that currently being provided by Radley Pre-school. However, we would like guarentees that, providing there is continued demand, this level of provision will be maintained, even though the school can only offer 15 full-time reception places.

2. Provision for 2½-3 year olds.  Likewise with the provision of places for 2 ½ year olds. We are delighted that the school governors plan to continue offering parents two afternoon sessions a week for 2 ½ to 3 year old children as is currently provided by Radley pre-school. This facility is highly valued by local parents and again, we would appreciate guarentees that this service will continue. 

3. Flexible Provision. We are concerned that on transfer to the new unit, parents could loose choice in early years provision. With a pre-school it is possible for the NEF funding to be split between different early years providers. However, if one of the providers is a school, we understand that this funding can no longer be split. Parents often currently choose to send their children to day nurseries or childminders for some sessions (often to fit in with work commitments) and to Radley Pre-school for others. This means the child can receive the benefits of the different environments at a level that suits both parent and child. Under the proposed new unit, we are concerned that this flexibility will no longer be available to parents. 

4. Staff to Child Ratios. Radley Pre-school currently provides care to F2/F3 children with a staff to child ratio of 1:8. We are pleased that the school plans to preserve this ratio initially (1:8 four days a week when 5 staff members will care for a maximum of 39 children and 1:10 on the remaining day a week when 4 staff will care for a maximum of 39 children.) However, we are concerned that under the new proposals this ratio could change because, if there is a teacher present, legally this ratio could decrease to 1:13. Moreover, the school has already made it clear that when an existing staff member leaves, that person will not be replaced. We understand that ratios would then be averaging 1:10. We feel that, were this to happen, this would be detrimental to the education and happiness of the 3-4 year olds. We would like assurance that the school will commit to maintaining the existing ratios. 

5. Space. The new building only just meets space requirements for 39 children and the 3-4 year olds will have considerably less space than is currently provided by the pre-school. The new build certainly looks like it will provide good quality premises, however, it is disappointing that a £400,000 purpose-built building is providing only minimum space. 

6. Position of the Pre-school Practitioners. Pre-school practitioners would become Teaching Assistants in the Primary school and we hope that they will enjoy their new opportunities, however, we are concerned that in the course of the school year, they could be asked to support children in KS1 and KS2 to cover for other staff. We feel that were staff to be asked to support older children they may feel unprepared and uncomfortable and this may cause them considerable stress.

7. Circumstances leading to the Proposed Establishment of the FSU The consultation document gives the misleading impression that the pre-school is closing and the foundation unit will be needed to provide for younger children, rather than, after months of negotiation, the pre-school has agreed to close in order for the proposed foundation stage unit to open without competition. 

8. Ammendment not Accessible  An amendment has been posted on the Oxfordshire County Council website: (http://portal.oxfordshire.gov.uk/content/publicnet/council_services/education_learning/early_years_childcare/early_years_education/radley/Amendment_AnnexC.pdf) . However, this document cannot be accessed as the ‘pages cannot be found’. We are concerned that this may mean stakeholders do not have access to some key information. 

9. PFSU has been a Flagship Unit For some years Radley pre-school and Radley school have been a successful Partnership Foundation Stage Unit, a scheme promoted by Oxfordshire County Council to offer seamless education in the foundation years. In fact, Radley PFSU has been a flagship and has received and supported visitors who wished to see how the scheme worked. 

I hope you can consider these points in the establishment of the new unit and believe this would go a long way towards reassuring the local community that the new unit will be something they can celebrate, without fear of any compromise in the provision for pre-school age children.

Yours sincerely,
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Sarah Newman

Area Manager, Pre-school Learning Alliance

Swindon and Oxfordshire
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